
 

 
 

30 January 2024 
 

Our Ref: FOI 284 
Request 
 
We received your request on 29 January 2024 for the following information: 
 

 
Under the freedom of information act I would like to know the following please. 
 
1. How many vacant 3 bedroom properties are there in Ballymena south area? 
 
2. How many vacant 3 bedroom properties are in the Ballee area of Ballymena? 
 
3. When was the last allocation of 3 bedroom property in Ballymena south and 
how many points was this property allocate with. 
 

 
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 
 
Our response 
 

1. How many vacant 3-bedroom properties are there in Ballymena south area?  
 
There is currently five, three-bedroom properties in Ballymena South void. 

 
2. How many vacant 3-bedroom properties are in the Ballee area of Ballymena?  

 
There is one void three-bedroom property in Ballee at present, although being held for 
decant. 

 
3. When was the last allocation of 3 bedroom property in Ballymena south and 

how many points was this property allocate with.  
 
The last offer of a three-bedroom property in Ballymena South was on 19/01/2024 
and offered on 150 points. 

 
This concludes our response. 



 
Review procedure 
 
You can ask us to review our response. If you want us to carry out a review, you should send 
an email to: foi@nihe.gov.uk or alternatively write to: Freedom of Information, Information 
Governance Team, Legal Services, Northern Ireland Housing Executive, The Housing 
Centre, 2 Adelaide Street, Belfast, BT2 8PB.  
 
Your request for an internal review should be submitted to us within 40 working days of you 
having received this response.  
 
If you are still dissatisfied after our internal review, you have a further right of appeal to the 
Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO). You should make complaints to the ICO within six 
weeks of receiving the outcome of an internal review. A complaint can be made to the 
Information Commissioner, through the online portal at: FOI and EIR complaints | ICO or 
alternatively by post at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
 
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact: HSBussinessSupport@nihe.gov.ukl 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Frank O’Connor 
Regional Manager (North) Housing Services 
 
 
 

Personal Information 
To find out how we use your personal information and your individual rights you can view the 

full version of our Privacy Notice at https://www.nihe.gov.uk/about-us/data-
protection/privacy-notice 
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